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GOVERNOR BROOME PROJECT  

DRILLING TO COMMENCE 

 FOR RESOURCE UPGRADE     

 
 

Astro Resources NL (ARO or Astro) advises that further to its earlier announcement detailing the 
commencement of the drilling on the Governor Broome Project dated 20 February 2020 (Drilling 
Announcement), the following additional information is provided: 
 

1. Governor Broome Drilling Results in the fourth paragraph of the Drilling Announcement, the 
statement “…These 22 holes averaged 4m @ 4%HM from an average depth of 4.25m.”  was 
included.  Astro wishes to retrace this statement as it does not relate to exploration results 
reported under the 2012 Edition of the JORC Code.   
 

2. Funding – Astro advises that the additional funding for the drilling works is to be on the same 
terms of the loan, as detailed on 30 September 2019.  

 
 

ENDS  

For enquiries, please contact: 

Vince Fayad  
Company Secretary and Director   
P: +0414 752 804 
E: vince.fayad@vfassociates.com.au 
 
The information in this report as it relates to Mineral Resources and exploration results for the Governor Broome 
Deposit is based on information compiled by John Doepel (Director of Continental Resource Management Pty 
Ltd), who is a member of the Australasian Institute of Mining and Metallurgy.  Mr Doepel has sufficient experience 
in mineral resource estimation, which is relevant to the style of mineralisation and type of deposit under 
consideration and is qualified as a Competent Person as defined in the 2012 edition of the “Australasian Code for 
Reporting of Mineral Resources and Ore Reserves”.  Mr Doepel consents to the inclusion in the report of the 
information in the form and context in which it appears.  
 


